MINUTES OF A
NOMINATION MEETING OF PRINCIPALS AND ELECTORS

PURSUANT to an Act of the Royal Court dated 23 October 2020, whereby it was ordered
that an election be held for Centenier, the term of office of Peter Searle due to expire on
14" December 2020.

In accordance with the Public Elections (Jersey) Law, 2002, an Assembly of the Electors
of the Parish of St. Martin was held at the Public Hall on Monday 9" November 2020 at
7.00 pm to proceed with the Election in conformity with the aforesaid Act of the Royal
Court.

The Connétable welcomed all present and reminded the Assembly that they could sign the
Attendance Book at the end of the meeting if they so wished. It was noted that 23
parishioners attended the Assembly.

Apologies were received from Reverend Jonny Scott, Paul Gaudin and Stuart McAllister.
The Convening Notice was read by the Parish Secretary.

The Connétable confirmed that a nomination form had been received for Teresa Roland
which was completed by a proposer Steven Falle, and nine seconders who are electors of
the Parish. The Connétable invited Steven Falle to address the Assembly.

Steven Falle read the nine seconders:

Richard Gough
Evelyn Martin-Foley
Avelino Carvalho
Alan Phillips

Gerald Le Cocq
Peter Searle

Silva Yates

Maurice Gotel

Steven stated that Teresa is currently serving her 19" year of Honorary Police service and
was recently elected as a Vingtenier for the Vingtaine Fief de la Reine prior to serving as
a Constable’s Officer for 18 years. Teresa also worked at Lloyds Bank PLC for 30 years
as a health & safety officer and that she is an accomplished pistol and clay pigeon shooter.
Steven added that Teresa has a variety of life skills which are required for this post and
was pleased that she would continue to be an asset to the Parish.

The Connétable asked if there were any other nominations and. after a period of ten
minutes and no further nominations, declared Teresa Roland was duly elected as a
Centenier and warned to appear at the Public Hall at 10am on Friday 1 1™ December to
take her Qath of Office by videolink to the Royal Court
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The Connétable then gave thanks to the out-going Centenier Peter Searle for his many
years of service to the Parish and that he would be missed greatly.

Chef de Police, Centenier Gordon Joncs, congratulated Teresa Roland on her new post
and how appreciative he was to have a quality officer on his team. Centenier Jones stated
it was a bittersweet appointment as he would be losing Centenier Searle who will be
missed.

The Nomination Meeting closed at 7.17pm.
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